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Balance Billing of Eligible Medicaid and Alliance Beneficiaries 

The purpose of this transmittal is to reinforce the mandate prohibiting any DC Medicaid Provider 
from balance billing an eligible Medicaid or Alliance enrollee. 

Balance Billing is the practice of billing the Beneficiary for the difference between the amount 
charged by the provider and the amount paid by the payor. In accordance to 42 CFR 438.106
and 438.116 Liability for Payment: "A provider may not require any co-payments, patient­
pay amounts or other cost-sharing arrangements unless authorized. Medicaid providers will 

not bill the beneficiaries for the difference between the provider's charge and payment for 
covered services. The provider will not seek nor accept additional or supplemental payment 
from the beneficiary, his/her family, or representative, in addition to the amount paid by the 
Medicaid program even when the beneficiary has signed an agreement to do so. These 
provisions also apply to Out-of-Network Providers." 

A Medicaid provider that practices balance billing is in violation of their Medicaid Provider 
Agreement with the Department of Health Care Finance (DHCF) and is subject to sanctions, 
including termination from the program. Payments made from DC Medicaid programs to providers 
are considered payment-in-full for services rendered. 

A provider is responsible for educating and supervising staff on this prohibition so that balance 
billing does not occur. 

A Medicaid provider may bill only the Medicaid program for covered services; providers are 
prohibited from billing any other person, including the beneficiary or the beneficiary's family 
members for covered services. Eligible beneficiaries receive medical care according to the 
guidelines and limitations of the programs to which they are assigned. To obtain accurate daily 
information, all providers should access the District of Columbia Government Medicaid 
Interactive Voice Response System (IVR) at (202) 906-8319 (inside the DC Metro area) or 1 (866) 
752-9233 (outside the DC Metro area) or DHCF Web Portal (www.dc-medicaid.com), which
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